BRITISH CONNEMARA PONY SOCIETY LTD

Registered Charity No: 262765

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

HELD ON THURSDAY  9TH DECEMBER 2021
AT 7PM ON ZOOM TELECONFERENCING
Present:-  Mrs A Harries (AH), Mrs C Caddy (CC), Mrs K Gibb (KG), Mrs S Gillingham (SG), Mrs S Rook (SR), Miss L Stokeld (LS), Mr S Strang (SS), Mrs K Wainwright (KW), Mrs K Walters (KateW), Mrs A Ward (AW), Mrs J Woods (JW), 

Mr A Morrey (AM)
AH opened the meeting by reminding all present about the confidentiality of Council meetings.
1. Apologies for absence 
Miss K Seedhouse
Under Matters Arising from the Minutes

(a) Judges Badges (quote from Toye.Com attached)

AH since the Council meeting of 02/11/2021 we have a quote from Toye.com for £799.20 and as they already had the Society artwork the decision was taken to accept the quote by AH, GE and DN. The quotation was only valid for 30 days.  Please note we will get £133.20 back in VAT.
KG suggested that if a judge were to lose their badge they had to pay for a replacement.  This was agreed.
(b) Possible auction sale for Connemara Ponies at Builth Wells 
KW advised that she had spoken to secretary Meirion Davies of WPCS who thinks they may be able to organise a joint native pony sale with other Societies. 
(c) Venue for 2022 AGM/PAS prizegiving

AH advised that despite some problems with Charlecote Pheasant Hotel (eg tea/coffee being late and toilets) most felt the positives outweighed the negatives and proposed the venue be booked for 20th November 2022.  KW seconded this and all agreed.  It was confirmed that a refund of £125 had been received from the Hotel.  CC agreed to book for 2022.
Under  Finalisation of Society Representatives and Sub-Committees inc SEBA membership and Appointment of Safeguarding Officer.
Sub-Committees – see attached form for selections. 
AH advised that she felt that last year the Show Committee was too big and, whilst not wanting to discourage anyone who wished to be on it, suggested a smaller Show Committee would be more beneficial.  All decisions made by this committee would go to Council to be agreed.
AH proposed that Debbie Nickson and Gill Evans be co-opted onto the Show Committee.  Rebecca Bond has indicated that she will be prepared to act as Entries Secretary if required.  All agreed.
It was agreed that Ros Stokeld should be co-opted on to the Finance Committee.

Society Representatives – see attached form for selections.

AH said that she would be able to attend the ICCPS meeting in the spring but would not be able to attend a meeting in August.  SS & KW will be at Clifden in August and agreed to attend the ICCPS meeting.

SEBA – Dianna Staveley has spoken to SS regarding this.  The fee is £35.  SS is unsure how active SEBA currently is so suggested holding off paying any subs until more information was to hand.
Under Report of progress on new website - LS to report

AH reported that two engraved glasses had been sent to Angela and Alan Frost of Biziserve for all their help over the years.  AH had received a letter of thanks from them.
LS advised that the new website was due to go live next week.  There will possibly be some changes necessary but this can be easily done.  The shop side of the website will be working.  LS confirmed the Society emails will work.  Both Trigger and Biziserve are on holiday from 17th December.  
AH thanked LS for all her hard work.  LS showed everyone present a preview of the new website and all agreed it was excellent.
Under Finance and General Purpose Matters 
(a) Re-registration for VAT

AH reported that Peter Edwards has completed the application to re-register the Society for VAT on 2nd December and the Society will become registered on 1st January 2022.
(b)Third bank account/ Nationwide account

AH reported there was no further updates aside from a letter being received from NatWest asking JW to visit a local branch with two forms of ID.  JW confirmed she intended to do that in the next few days.
We are still waiting to hear more from Nationwide.

(d) AH online access and SS mandate as signatory
AH confirmed she now had online access to the Society NatWest accounts and a Mandate had been submitted in order to add SS as a signatory.  Once SS is a signatory he will then be added to the online access.
(e) Transition to Xero
GT advised this was progressing well with the help of Ros Stokeld.
(f) NEWC AGM
KW advised that she hoped that Item 2, the possible restriction of sales and licensing of fireworks in Scotland, will eventually include England. 

KW further advised that she had suggested that selling foals at no younger than 6 months could encourage native pony breeders to breed foals in March or before, which in her opinion was not a good idea as weather and fodder conditions at this time were poor (especially hill and moorland breeders). KW had also suggested that older ponies appeared to find markets more stressful than foals and that an age limited of 18, as the WPCS do, would be preferable. 
Steven Gale (World Horse Welfare) had suggested that including foals within equine ID legislation may be a useful point to consider in the forthcoming Government consultation.
Under Registration Matters including  
(a) a confidential discussion regarding a foal ownership dispute 
 (b) Buyer Beware Flyer 
AH asked KateW if it had been possible for one of her daughters to turn the flyer into a digital version. It was agreed AM would send KateW, SS, KG and SG a copy of the flyer.  It was noted that the CPBS have produced their own Buyer Beware flyer.
(c) Online Filly Inspector's Seminar

AH advised that this could not be decided at this meeting but must be discussed at the next Registrations Committee meeting in January 2022.  LS agreed to advise regarding the technical aspects



(d)
Colt Inspection/s 2022

GT reported that she was compiling a list of interested owners which she would present to the Council at their February meeting.  GT would also put an announcement of FB and the website regarding this before the end of the year.

Moreton Morrell has been booked for colt inspections on the 20th and 21st April 2022.
Under Shows 
(a) Trophies 
AH said a decision must be taken early in 2022 as to whether trophies were to be presented at the Show or not. If it were to be decided that trophies will not be presented then a decision must be taken what was given in their stead.  KW showed the Council the framed certificate and medal awarded by the WPCS and AM showed a Goat Society certificate and photograph.
This will be discussed further at the next Show Committee meeting.

(b) Inclusion in schedule of "James Family" Championship for BCPS rosette winners at affiliated shows. 
AH advised this was to be decided by the Show Committee at their next meeting.
It was agreed that there would be In Hand and Ridden Championships.

(c) AH advised that Gill Evans and Julia Woods had taken over the running of the Dressage Championship. 

(d) AH asked KateW if there was anything further to report regarding the Eventing Championship.  KateW advised she was awaiting a response from Saracen regarding sponsorship.  The Final will be on 10th/11th September 2022 at Swalcliffe.
(e) AH reported that KW would be representing the Society at the Grandstand Media Rules Meeting on Wednesday 15th December via Zoom. 
9.   Performance Award Scheme

(a) 2020/2021 results
JW advised all went well with the presentation.
Performance Day 11th  June at Solihull Riding Club
10. Dates and Venues of 
(a) 2022 Council Meetings 
AH suggested that, going on the dates of this years Council meetings, that meetings be held on:-

1st February, 5th April, 5th July, 27th September, 1st November and following the AGM on 20th November 2022.  
(b) AGM & PAS Prizegiving

See Item 3 (c)
Under Any Other Business
Pat Lyne Books – AM reported that Pat’s niece, Nicola Brain, was seeking advice about how best to sell Pat’s books.  Orphans Press do not have room to store the books anymore and they are currently in Nicola’s garage After discussion it was agreed that AM and CC would liaise with Nicola Brain. We would not, however, wish to hold a lot of stock.
Pat Parker Legacy – An application had been received from Rafifa Hamoudova from the Czech Republic who would like to apply for a grant to travel to the UK for an educational visit in order to extend her knowledge and learn as much as possible about the practical aspects of running a studbook, registering ponies, organising inspections and in the field of judging the ponies with the view to promoting the Connemara pony in the Czech Republic.  This application has been supported by Amanda Gomersall and Sue Neville-Parker has asked for Council’s opinion.  KW advised she would be happy for Rafifa to stay with her and would take her to the Breed Show and for stud visits.
After discussion it was agreed that AH would arrange for the PP Legacy Working Group to have a meeting to discuss this with Sue Neville-Parker.  
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm
